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INSTRUCTIONS TO CONTRIBUTORS

All articles and notes should be submitted to the editor in duplicate, typed, double-
spaced throughout (including tables, literature cited, etc.), and on one side only of good
quality paper. Dot-matrix printers associated with home computers generally do not pro-
duce copy suitable for submission to the Journal of Field Ornithology. Xerographic copies
are acceptable as long as they are not on heavy, slick paper. Paper on which manuscripts
are typed and any figures submitted with the manuscript must not exceed 21.5 x 28 cm
(8%2 x 11 in). Figures are best submitted as glossy 13 x 18 cm (5 x 7 in) prints.

Manuscripts submitted to the Journal of Field Ornithology must be original and should
not have been published, nor submitted for publication elsewhere, even in part.

Preparation of manuscript text.—Use a short, descriptive title. Leave ample margins on
all sides, number each page, and do not use footnotes. Manuscripts with fewer than 5
literature citations should include citations within the text in abbreviated form; those with
5 or more citations should include a Literature Cited section at the end of the manuscript.
The scientific name of an organism should be given the first time that the organism is
mentioned and should be underlined—do not use italic type. Metric measurement units
should be used. Measurement unit abbreviations should be those given in the fourth
edition of the Council of Biology Editors Style Manual (1978). Each table title should be
concise and should appear at the top of the table. All figure captions should be typed
double-spaced one after another on a page or pages preceding the figures. Do not indicate
figure number or print the caption on the face of the figure. The author’s name and the
figure number should be printed on the back of each figure.

Preparation of figures.—Figures should be uncluttered but should convey a maximum
amount of information. They should not duplicate information presented in text or tables.
In preparing figures, use ““thin’’ rather than *‘fat” letters such that reduction of the figure
will not result in the closure of spaces in letters such as “‘e’” and “‘p.”” Lettering on a figure
should not be typed.

Preparation of literature citations.—Literature citations should follow the styles used in
the Journal of Field Ornithology beginning in the Autumn issue, 1980. Journal names should
be abbreviated using the abbreviations found in BIOSIS. Unpublished papers or reports
not generally available should not be cited unless a copy has been deposited in the van
Tyne Library at the Museum of Zoology, University of Michigan, where they may be
obtained for use by other researchers. Do not cite manuscripts that are in preparation.

Note: New manuscripts submitted for possible publication in the Journal of Field
Ornithology should be sent to our editor-elect:

Dr. Edward H. Burtt, Jr.
Department of Zoology
Ohio Wesleyan University
Delaware, OH 43015



